Hiteon PTC General Meeting Agenda May 18, 2022

Present: Kristin Glover, Danielle Kolp, Megan Mumford, Stradivari Sibulboro, Ashleigh Hendrick-Horner, Jenny Read-Emslie, Meghan Warren, Laura Yarnell, Janet Maza, Corrina Philips, Sivhong Hanson, Sara Macnab, Jennifer Rogers, Allen Dawson, Kim Rivers, Becky Gross, Julie Sanders, Vince Dolen

Discussion Topics

- 1. Principal Update with Principal Meghan Warren.
 - a. Introducing Janet Maza.
 - This is Principal Warren's last year at Hiteon. She will be transitioning to be the new principal at Ridgewood Elementary.
 - ii. Janet Maza, who is currently the principal at Bonny Slope Elementary, will be Hiteon's incoming principal.
 - b. Discussion on Hiteon Fun Run.
 - i. Despite the weather and field conditions, it was a high spirited event. It was so fun to have the parent volunteers. Hats off to all of the volunteers!
 - c. Discussion on Scholastic Book Fair. Book Fair was also a high spirited event. It brings excitement to the students. Thank you to Laura Yarnell, who is a staple at Hiteon, for all that she has done and especially with Book Fair over the years.
 - d. Hiteon is getting a fence around the playground. Part of the previous school bond that had passed. We'll be more secure during the day and the fence will be locked during the day.
 - e. Staffing assignments will be announced in the upcoming Hiteon newsletter. We are projected to have around 500 students enrolled next year. This means there will be some staffing changes. Only two grade levels will have 4 classes each. The rest will be 3 classes per grade.

2. Budget updates

- a. Fun Run raised close to \$47k so far. And with pledges, we will reach our \$50k goal.
- 3. Staff Appreciation Week
 - a. Staff Appreciation Week feedback from Mrs Rogers- "All the teachers felt so appreciated. They felt the love. It felt so good to see the kids' smiles and appreciation. We thank you so much."
- 4. Book Fair- Laura Yarnell
 - a. The online Book Fair is still ongoing thru the 24th. Total purchases close to \$8k for the first Book Fair back in person.
- 5. Fun Run wrap up

- a. Exceeded 50% participants on pledgestar. We are at over 60% students registered on pledgestar. They met the goal to have a school wide popcorn party!
- b. Donations that count towards who wins prizes are being accepted through May 23. Donations will still be accepted after 5/23.
- c. Fun Run committee is working on a fun way to announce prize winners to the school.

6. Diversity & Inclusion

a. Discussion on the Hiteon Cookbook. We didn't get as much participation as we wanted. We will keep it open and allow more people to submit recipes and student artwork. It will be an ongoing project until we can get more participation.

7. Open Board Positions

- a. If we do not get these positions filled, we will have to close down our PTC.
- b. President
- c. VP1- Fundraising
- d. If you are interested or know anyone who is interested, please reach out to either Kristin or Danielle at the following emails, president@hiteonptc.org and vp1fundraising@hiteonptc.org
- e. If you are thinking of joining the PTC board, you have the opportunity to attend the budget meeting on June 15.

8. Field Day

- a. PE teachers will do a smaller version of Field Day and will run it with just Specials teachers and extra helpers in the school. No volunteers needed.
- b. Field Day is tentatively planned for Thursday or Friday before school gets out.

9. Open Discussion

- a. Dining 4 Dollars
 - May's Dessert 4 Dollars will be at Menchie's at Progress Ridge on Wednesday May 25 from 3-8pm. Mention D4\$ or show the flier at the register.
 - ii. D4\$ fundraising this school year has raised \$2218 so far and not including our McDonald's D4\$.
 - iii. McDonald's D4\$ raised \$1722 which was donated to the 5th grade Class.

b. School Supply Kits

i. Still working on school supply lists from each grade. Information on how to order supply kits for your student(s) will be going out soon.